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1.0 OUR NATION DESERVES BETTER
 
1.1 ZAMBIA'S REAL Alternative
 
The United Democratic Alliance (UDA) promises to provide our beloved nation with
an accountable leadership that is dynamic, effective, competent and free of 
corruption.

A leadership that will promote national unity and reconciliation and that seeks 
to bind all our people in the common purpose of eliminating the scourge of 
perpetual poverty.

This will be done in an environment where probity and transparency become 
watchwords in the management of public affairs.

Zambia is in a deep socio-economic crisis.

Our children lack decent education, unemployment is at an all time high, disease
ravages the nation and more than 80% of the populace cannot meet their daily 
nutritional requirements.

In the midst of such adversity we have no option but to pool our resources and 
reserves aid tackle the problems that challenge us with single-minded purpose 
and resolute determination.
 
The UDA is well aware that government alone cannot overcome the myriad problems 
that afflict our nation but it can provide an environment conducive to the 
public/private partnership that is imperative if we are to succeed.

Therefore to create a climate of confidence in which all sectors of the 
community feel at liberty to forge anew and promising future is one of our 
greatest challenges.
 
There is no doubt, unity is strength and to this end the FDD, UNIP and the UPND 
have chosen to shed their differences in favour of a movement that will 
inculcate a renewed sense of national purpose and provide the launch-pad from 
which to reverse our dismal fortunes and create a new country free of poverty 
where merit is the sole criterion of performance.
 
1.2 The Vision
 
The UDA's Vision is: 

To create a united, poverty free, prosperous and non-discriminatory Zambia where
the people are in charge of their own development and destiny.
 
This is necessary to deliver on our promise of good governance; to place the 
political leadership firmly at the service of the people; to fully observe the 
separation of powers so vital to the checks and balances essential to the 
protection of our fundamental human rights; to guard against discrimination on 
grounds of race, gender, religion or ethnicity; to bring joy back into the lives
of our people as we face the new dawn with confidence and hope.

On a continent famous for famine, violence and disorder we will show the world 
that we have the courage, fortitude arid political will to make the choices 
required to lift us out of despair; and to shine a light that will be a beacon 
of hope that welcomes all men and women of goodwill to join us in our march 
towards peace and prosperity. 

 1.3 The Mission 

To provide a credible, dependable, respectable and respectful leadership that 
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instils a sense of pride in our people by:
 
1) Letting the people govern through decentralisation of power in favour of the 
district and traditional leaderships.

2) Creating and diversifying the economy in which our nationals are the 
principal players and beneficiaries while reaching out for skills and capital, 
ever mindful that the common good of the nation should be the prime 
consideration.
 
3) Fostering and nurturing of our dependable extended family system in the: sure
knowledge that a healthy, happy family is the rock upon which we construct a 
healthy, happy country 

4) Implementing an unshakeable commitment to the universal rights of man where 
human and property rights are considered sacrosanct and inviolable. 

5) Dedicating ourselves to integrity, probity, transparency and accountability 
in the management of government. 

6) Glorifying God Almighty our Creator through respect for life from inception 

 1.4 The Strategy 

At the root of poverty and other problems afflicting Zambia are: 
over-centralization of government functions, exclusion of our nationals from the
main economic activities, corruption and the sheer incompetence in management of
national affairs.

In the management of public affairs, fewer and fewer officials make decisions, 
which affect millions of the people.

They also expend public funds with no or little reference to the people.

Today, Zambia is Lusaka and Lusaka is Zambia.

All this is buttressed by sheer incompetence of those charged with managing 
government affairs.
 
In addition while liberalization has opened up opportunities for individual 
enterprise, most Zambians are excluded from the mainstream economic activities 
by consigning them to pretty trading.

Therefore, while we acknowledge in no uncertain terms that our development is 
stifled by lack of capital and skills and we welcome those who would join with 
us in overcoming those shortcomings we are emphatic that all joint endeavours 
must be sensitive to our desperate need to improve the of life of our people 
through stimulating our moribund economy that urgently needs to become dynamic 
and expansive.
 
Further, due to the curse of corruption the felonies of the few wreak misery on 
the majority as public officials use their positions for little more than 
self-aggrandisement at the expense of the people.

Consequently, the term 'civil-servant' has become a joke.

So pervasive is this conduct that it has become a corrosive culture, a virus 
that is killing our country and as with any potentially terminal disease, 
drastic intervention is required.
 
The UDA plans to overcome these problems by:
 
1. Devolving both economic and political power to the districts. 

2. Creating institutions to provide both technical financial support to empower 
Zambians so that they become principal players and beneficiaries in their own 
economy and well positioned equal players in the world economy.
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3. Recognising the effective role of traditional leaders in development and the 
role of cultures in the context of a young democracy that is sensitive to our 
history and values. 

4. Sustaining the growth of the economy through making Zambia a safe and 
attractive destination for capital, skills and commercial endeavour. 

5. (Through decentralisation), concentrating our resources on providing quality 
social services a means to improve the quality of life of our people. 

6. Putting Zambia proudly on the podium of the international stage as a country 
that stands firmly and fearlessly for freedom, democracy and the rights of man.

1.5 UDA the Real Deal

Consistent with many African governments the MMD has allowed its promise of the 
so-called New Deal, to drift into a conveniently forgotten oblivion leaving the 
majority of our people worse off than ever before.

Where there was consensus now there is confrontation; power for its own sake has
become an end in itself and there is a pervasive indifference to the suffering 
of the majority.

Despite a proclaimed commitment to rooting out corruption the facts show that 
the MMD has done no more than pay lip-service to the problem and the culprits 
continue to lord their wealth over the victims with impunity.

Under MMD Government prosecution of corruption has become selective because only
corrupt practices from which MMD or its leadership does not benefit is 
prosecuted.

To give our nation a fresh start and usher in a new dawn the UDA will:
 
i) Within 90 days pass the Constituent Assembly Act paving the way for a new 
constitution which will lead to a national referendum on its acceptance.

This will be through a Contract with the People and it will embrace all the 
principles and guiding rules we need to forge ahead in a prosperous union
 
ii) Within 30 days implement the Independent Broadcasting Act freeing the 
airwaves and opening up the country to constructive, vibrant debate that will 
educate, entertain and enlighten.
 
iii) Within 30 days turn ZNBC into a public broadcaster.
 
iv) Within 60 days introduce a Repent and Restitution Commission which will 
invite all those guilty of graft, plunder and other forms of abuse of office to 
come forward, confess, repent, return ill-gotten gains and at the pleasure of 
the presiding commissioners escape further punitive action.

The same offer will be open to members of the private sector who have prospered 
unfairly through bribery, corruption and related crimes.

Those who spurn this offer will do so at their dire peril and face the law rath 
of the law to be enforced by a rejuvenated Anti-Corruption Commission.
 
v) Within 90 days pass the Freedom of Information Act allowing the public full 
unfettered voice unconstrained by a secrecy obsessed leadership that hides its 
sins behind a blanket of undeserved executive privilege.

In the new era Zambians will be free to give full vent to their opinions within 
the bounds of common decency and an aversion to bearing false witness.
 
vi) Within 30 days repeal the Pub1ic Order Act to enable Zambians to freely 
assemble without harassment from State Agents.

2.0 Good Governance 
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2.1 Let the People Govern
 
The extent to which communities exert influence and control on the management of
affairs that affect them determines how good governance of the society is.

Decisions that affect people must be taken as close to the people as possible 
and there must room for the people to quickly intervene when decisions pursued 
no longer meet their aspirations.

It is for this reason that UDA will decentralize both political and economic 
power to the districts so that decisions that affect the people are taken by 
institutions closest to them.
 
Our ethos is summed up by four words: LET TEE PEOPLE GOVERN!
 
From the village in the land to the heart of the capital the voice of the people
must be heard and those who serve them must be accountable through a system that
demands uncompromising transparency in the conduct of public affairs.

Respectful of the role of traditional leaders, noting their special place as 
leaders for the majority of our people, we undertake to place them at the very 
heart of the development process in their chiefdoms.

We undertake to immediately devolve both political and economic power to the 
district so that people are freed to make decisions that affect them and set 
priorities through institutions of governance closest to them.

To implement this, the district will become the focal point for development and 
the ward as the unit of development planning.

Under such an environment the voice of the people will be heard and be 
impossible to ignore.

The UDA Government will achieve all this by:
 
i) letting the people in each district to directly elect the Executive 
Mayor/District Chairman and give the office bearers enhanced powers
 
ii) making government functionaries at the district fully accountable to locally
elected representatives of the people 

iii) transferring provision of all social services - education (schools and 
colleges), health (hospitals, health centres and clinics), community 
development, agriculture, fisheries, animal health, water and sanitation, 
environmental protection, etc to the district 

iv) Integrating the Chiefs in the management of public affairs by making them 
patrons of the Ward Development Committees in their chiefdoms, provide them with
facilities (including provision of own transport) to enable them perform their 
duties effectively and increase their allowances to reflect the increased role 
they will be in the national development process
 
v) Appointing a District Executive Secretary who will be the co-ordinator, 
controlling officer and the head of the secretariat composed of Heads of 
Department 

vi) Taking over all debts owed by the district councils and all quasi-government
institutions (including wage arrears and other obligations) so that they start 
on a clean slate 

vii) Drawing up district budgets drawn on the basis of priorities determined at 
Ward level.
 
Once approved by the National Assembly, the Minister of Finance or any other 
authority will have no power to vary the allocations unless such variation is 
approved by two-thirds majority of the National Assembly 

2.2 A Lean Central Government 
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Since most of Government functions will be provided by district administrations,
the UDA will re-constitute a small and cost effective government, not exceeding 
15 ministries; including ministries to cater for special interest groups, on 
tightly controlled budgets.
 
2.3 An Accountable Leadership 

In diligent pursuit of good government we will introduce a Leadership Code for 
all Leasers of elective and public office.

Their agreement to comply with its provisions will be absolutely mandatory and 
violations will carry the severest of penalties.

Further all public officials will be commanded to submit a Declaration of 
Interests in advance of assuming office.

This declaration must be honest, comprehensive and detailed and will serve as 
deterrent to these who enter public life as a means to further personal rather 
than public objectives.
 
2.4 Rural Development

For far too long central government has paid little more than lip-service to the
needs of the rural and with consistent contempt for those most in need it has 
clung feverishly to all the levers of regardless of the distressing consequences
to those they are paid to serve.

The system of democratic decentralisation envisaged above will practically and 
effective reverse the lopsided development that rural areas have experienced 
since independence due to over decentralisation of government functions
 
2.5 Government and the Law. 

2.5.1 Administration of Justice 

UDA is also committed to ensuring the emergency of a free, fearless, independent
and fair judiciary which commands the respect of all.

Our nation needs a judiciary in which everybody has confidence; a judiciary to 
which everybody looks for the administration of justice where the merits of the 
case and not the political connections of the parties concerned will be the sole
determinant of the outcome.
 
To this end we intend to pay special attention to upgrading and streamlining the
administration of justice.
 
The introduction of an independent office of the Attorney General a position 
which will be non-political, provide the … with security of tenure and be 
occupied by an individual of impeccable legal and personal credentials. 

The introduction of the Office of the Ombudsman which will hear complaints from 
the citizenry against any public official.

This office will be empowered to act expeditiously and decisively in defence of 
the public good. 

Solicit the help of friendly foreign law enforcement agencies to assist us in 
enhancing the potency and effectiveness of our policing and prosecutorial 
capabilities. 

2.5.2 The Legislature 

Currently, National Assembly is used as a rubber stamp for decisions taken by 
the executive.

The UDA government will reverse this by strengthening the National Assembly 
watch - dog functions.

Seite 5



UDA 2007

To achieve this, the UDA government will: 

- implement fully the on-going reforms within 12 months to make work of National
Assembly transparent and members of parliament fully accountable to the people 

- Replace the President's discretionary powers to act on recommendations of 
constitutional offices and autonomous bodies with a provision that will compel 
the President to do so once the recommendations have been approved by the 
National Assembly.
 
- define and enshrine the powers and functions of the Speaker into law.

In particular, giving the Speaker powers to summon Parliament and removing the 
powers of the President to dissolve Parliament by replacing such powers with 
automatic dissolution of current parliament when new Members of Parliament are 
sworn in after the general elections.
 
- provide for holders of constitutional and statutory offices to report directly
to the relevant committees of the National Assembly;
 
- recommend to Constituency Assembly the repeal of the Articles in the 
Republican Constitution which limit the powers of the National Assembly to 
determine the use aid management of the country's financial resources. 

- Prioritise the release of funds aimed at supporting decentralization and 
eliminating poverty in accordance with the spirit of the Directive Principles of
State Policy in the Republican Constitution;
 
- provide for the powers of the National Assembly to approve and ratify 
international treaties and conventions before they are acceded to by the 
government of the Republic of Zambia;

and to incorporate into domestic law the provisions of UN and other 
International treaties which Zambia has ratified. 

3.0 Empowering our Nationals
 
Unlike the ruling party which seeks to cynically manipulate the empowerment 
cause by passing legislation that arrogates to the president sweeping powers to 
dispense patronage to his designated cronies the UDA will create institutions at
all levels with particular attention to the districts to boost productivity and 
with it the quality of life of the populace.
 
In agriculture we intend to offer state-sponsored participation in agricultural 
extension schemes where infrastructural support such as irrigation and 
mechanisation under the supervision of state-supplied experts will be offered.

This, will boost agrarian output and transform a significant number of 
subsistence farmers into the challenging but rewarding world of commercial 
agriculture.
 
In consultation with the chiefs and district authorities we intend to set in 
motion the mechanisms for the granting land-ownership rights to selected members
of the rural community.

This transfer of proprietary rights immediately confers wealth, collateral and 
pride to the recipient him or her some of the tools required to move from 
subsistence to commercial level and so achieve both food and income security at 
household level in each district.
 
In tourism government will do all in its power to stimulate investment in this 
fast developing sector of the economy ever alert to the pressing need for the 
population groups in the targeted areas to acquire benefit from these 
endeavours.
 
In manufacturing, we will put emphasis on adding value to intermediate and 
primary products produced from our extractive and agricultural industries
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We are determined to achieve and maintain macro-economic stability within a 
framework that encourages diversity, entrepreneurship and enterprise where the 
rules are clear, constant and equitably enforced.

We will insist that a percentage of profits derived from outside investment 
initiatives be injected back into the national economy providing a steady, 
sustainable engine for growth.
 
While desirous that the principal beneficiaries and participants in all aspects 
of economic endeavour be Zambian we are also cognisant that a shortage of skills
is a damper on growth.

Therefore barriers to the participation of foreigners with the requisite skills 
which are unavailable locally must be lowered and their entry onto the economic 
playing field expedited.
 
The UDA envisages five Groupings of participation in the economy:
 
- That in which participation is limited to the central government and local 
authorities.

- That in which participation is limited to indigenous members of the local 
community.
 
- That in which participation is limited to State supervised strategic foreign 
investment.
 
- That in which participation is open to Private sector driven foreign 
investment.

- That in which participation is limited to Local driven investment.

The above grouping of participation in the economy meant to give cognisance to 
economic strengths and weakness of various players so that appropriate 
incentives could be designed.
 
4.0 Labour Policy 

4.1 The Role of the Workers in our Society:

Unemployment is one of our most pressing challenges and we face this in a world 
where, with the explosive growth of the eastern 'Tiger Economies' and the 
rolling juggernaut known as 'Globalisation' we have to conclude we cannot escape
the reality of a11 enormously competitive world where competition for scarce 
jobs makes the lot of the worker ever more difficult.

While government has to do all it can to help and assist its powers in this 
regard are severely limited and the inescapable fact is we, as a working nation,
have to be competitive or we will fail.
 
In order to succeed we must lift our skills and our work ethic so that we can 
challenge for a meaningful place in the context of the continent and the world.

Wide we have to concede supply and demand inevitably dictates and command 
economies that have sought to meddle with the market have all failed, we must 
insist on the dignity of the worker, the welfare of the labourer and his / her 
family and a dispensation that is fair on labour and employer alike.
 
To this end the UDA will:
 
- Energise and empower the ministry of Labour to play a dynamic role in the 
expansion and revitalisation of the labour market by encouraging competitiveness
and the provision of training programmes and courses to improve the quality of 
the labour market.
 
- Ensure that economic policy and national development programmes are oriented 
towards employment creation

Seite 7



UDA 2007

- Uplift the skills of the rural labour pool by the dissemination of instruction
in improving their skills in activities that dovetail with the practical 
opportunities open to those in a district environment such as animal husbandry, 
wildlife conservation, crop production, agro-processing and carpentry.
 
- Stimulate the small-sector business community by encouraging an 
entrepreneurial spirit and allocating funding for the initiation and further 
development of this important sector.
 
- Restrict the importation of foreign labour to areas where citizens do not have
the requisite skills.
 
- Ensure that local companies having the necessary skills, equipment and capital
be afforded every opportunity to compete successfully for government contracts 
in an open, transparent and equitable environment.

To expedite the improvements, the UDA will immediately engage in a process of 
repealing from the statute books all legislation which inhibits economic growth 
and replacing those provisions with regulations designed to stimulate economic 
expansion, and encourage Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR). 

4.52 The Labour Board 

To encourage and foster a spirit of constructive co-operation between employees,
employers and government, the UDA will establish a Labour Board hosting 
representatives from all branches of the private and sectors of the economy 
which will:
 
- Advise the Ministry of Labour on policy.
 
- Assume joint responsibility for the improvement of the labour market, the 
management of labour mobility, and the supervision of industrial training with 
the enforcement of its legislation being rested in the appointed authority.

To manage industrial relations within an inclusive framework that absorbs the 
views of all the players taking all accounts into the mix before filtering out a
coherent policy position.
 
4.3 Employment Creation

The UDA is fully aware that economic growth leading to the creation of more jobs
is of the most pressing importance and lies at the heart of its economic policy.
 Zambia's underdevelopment is largely due to the fact that the nation has failed
to exploit its human and natural resources to the full.

Less than 8% of the Zambian labour force of over 5 million people is employed $1
the formal sector of the economy.

Over 90% are either unemployed or eking out a living in subsistence agriculture 
in what is widely known as the informal sector.

Therefore unless jobs are created and people are productively employed, wealth 
cannot be created and neither can poverty at household level be eliminated
 
The UDA will, in partnership with invited sponsors and / or by invitation to 
private investors, introduce Public Works Schemes to construct socio-economic 
infrastructures throughout the country as a way of creating jobs and reducing 
unemployment in the country.

The Public Works Schemes involve the construction and rehabilitation of clinics,
hospitals; roads, canals, dams etc and will come under the District Councils, 
which will assume a more substantive role in infrastructural development.

The district councils will farm out most of works to the private sector.
 
In addition great emphasis be put on job creation as measures are taken to 
initiate and / or improve production and productivity in the priority areas of 
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agriculture, tourism, mining and manufacturing.
 
The high incidence of poverty in Zambia presents itself against the stark 
evidence of abundant natural and human resources which can be used to provide 
sustainable human well-being.

The country has ample arable land, rivers, lakes, minerals, forests and non-wood
products, fisheries and wildlife.

In addition, Zambia has a well-trained human resource.

To encourage utilisation of these resources, UDA will look to boost the 
introduction into the country of skills and capital.
 
4.4 Taxation 

Taxation will be used, not just as a means to raise public revenue but much more
so as a tool for ensuring social justice and equity in the nation.

The UDA is well aware that the citizenry works hard for its money and therefore,
given the high levels of poverty, taxation boride by any taxpayer, whether 
individual or corporate body, will reflect cost of social responsibility that 
the taxpayer bears.

Those looking after the weak and vulnerable, orphans, the aged or those bearing 
the cost of providing education and health services will receive proportionate 
tax relief. 

Non-profit making organisations providing social services, such as churches 
providing educational and health services will be exempted from paying tax.

Those in the private sector who expend resources on social upliftment will be 
enabled to seek tax relief commensurate with their endeavours.

In this way we hope to include the private sector as partners in the countrywide
drive to eliminate poverty at household level.

Therefore UDA will rationalise its entire taxation regime so that it reflects 
economic priorities stated herein and promotes social economic justice.
 
While the UDA is painfully aware of the need for jobs it is also alert to the 
fact that we are now one of the poorest countries in the world and the majority 
of our people have little or no buying power whatsoever.

We have to strike a balance between protecting local industry and allowing the 
infusion of imports that benefit the poor majority.

To this end we envisage a significant freeing up of trade with the emphasis on 
bringing down the price of essentials while maintaining high levies on luxuries,
whether locally produced or imported.
 
4.5 Agriculture

Zambia could be the bread-basket of Africa and a major player in the world.

To our great shame we rely on others to feed us in times of need.

It is distressing to not that African vegetables are cheaper in London than they
are in Lusaka.
 
The UDA is firmly of the opinion that the political will to transform this vital
sector has long been lacking because the self-serving central governments have 
an interest in maintaining an impoverished rural populace that is easier managed
and suppressed when consigned to perpetual poverty.
 
We also believe that: 

a) producers abroad have a vested interest in ensuring we do not compete and 
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thus they have a reason to perpetuate the cycle of dependency. 

b) that agricultural monopolies have an interest in maintaining the status quo
 
Believing firmly that injecting growth into this sector will open a door to 
future prosperity the UDA intends to focus on the agriculture sector as the 
foundation of our economy and to provide all possible assistance in ensuring 
food and income security at household leading to lower prices and a high 
standard of living.
 
The UDA seeks to stimulate the commercial farming sector in order to increase 
the inflow of foreign currency and power economic growth and development.

To achieve this, UDA will: 

a) Make agro-processing a priority thereby adding value to raw produce.
 
b) Provide free agriculture inputs and chemicals to those in need for three 
consecutive years as start up capital to mitigate the impact of destruction that
the sector has been subjected to in the recent past
 
c) Create institutions at district level to provide markets and marketing to the
agricultural sector and meat industry.

To this end an Agricultural Marketing Board at national level to increase sales 
of Zambian produce.

The developed world is turning increasingly to organic foods and away from the 
genetically engineered produce it has become dependent upon.

Our rural vegetable growers harvest fruit and vegetables in their natural state 
that have high due abroad.
 
d) Create institutions at district level to help promote productivity and give 
support to agro-processing through agricultural extension services.
 
e) Provide services to promote equitable and sustainable harvesting of Ghery 
resources throughout the country.
 
f) Promote production of animal by-products. 

g) Introduce a Farmers Bank staffed by bankers who are familiar with this sector
of the economy and aware that agricultural development is not a short term 
proposition.
 
With branches in each district, the Farmers Bank will provide TERM CREDIT to the
agricultural sector and for livestock development.
 
h) Encourage the formulation of partnerships between the large commercial 
growers and those at subsistence level in the hope that their joint endeavours 
are mutually rewarding.

4.6 Mining

UDA will provide Zambias with access to both technical and financial resources 
to engage in mining and ancillary activities.

Large mineral deposits lie untouched beneath our soils.

Zambia continues to export minerals and precious stones in semi-processed and 
raw forms thereby losing huge income to the nation.

Copper despite high value of goods manufactured from it is exported as bars with
very little value added.

This requires immediate intervention by the government through:
 
a) Support to our nationals while allowing for competition from credible 
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international investors to exploit our vast mineral wealth by processing the 
minerals into his / her goods or components used in finished goods.
 
b) Setting up joint venture between our nationals and foreign investors; and 
between our government and foreign investors
 
c) Improved communication between all stakeholders and government.
 
4.7 Manufacturing 

Zambia needs to become a major player in the world economy by producing goods 
and components that are traded on international markets and are demanded by 
international companies.

In particular, under UDA Zambia will exploit opportunities that are offered 
through contract manufacturing and outsourcing

The UDA, cognisant of the plight of the poor intends to stimulate local 
production of the most basic needs of our people.

It is our fervent desire that food should be cheap and plentiful, basic items 
such as bicycles and ploughs should be locally manufactured at affordable prices
making the majority who exist at subsistence level significantly better.

4.8 Communications 

Our road infrastructure has been destroyed due to neglect.

The road and railway networks that provide our nation with the shortest 
connection to the sea remain in a state of bad disrepair.

To reverse this, the UDA undertakes, together with their invited partners 
through investment, to immediately implement a comprehensive construction, 
rehabilitation and maintenance programme through the district administration
 
The UDA in Government will ensure rehabilitation and maintenance of roads and 
railways, and building new ones, clearing canals and waterways aid improve 
telecommunication.

All inter-district and intra-district roads will be tarred.

In co-operation with other SADC and COMESA member states, the UDA undertakes to 
in improving all international routes leading to the sea in order to enable our 
nationals to conduct international trade efficiently.
 
4.9 Social Delivery

Delivery of basic social services has all but collapsed.

In the fields of education, health, care for the weak ad old, water and 
sanitation infrastructures have either collapsed or they are collapsing.

It is incumbent on us to reverse this process promptly.

The UDA intends to address this deficit as a matter of urgency by:
 
4.10 Education 

- providing free education up to university level, to ensure that no Zambian 
shall go without attaining education and training.
 
- Encourage churches, charities, NGO's and the private sector to play a bigger 
role in education.

To this end some of the public schools will be handed over to church and 
parents' organisations to manage
 
- Set aside more resources for provision of and administration of bursaries.
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- Improve training facilities and conditions of service for teachers.
 
- Through the district administrations expand on education delivery.
 
- Give incentives to private operators to provide education and technical skills
training services.

4.11 Health

- Encourage and motivate research.

- Provide supported medical care for all through introduction of a comprehensive
National Health Service.
 
- Improve conditions of service for workers in the health-care centre.

Better equip health-delivery facilities.

Facilities for the physically challenged need to be improved.
 
4.12 Foreign Affairs

While observing all international obligations, Zambia will put emphasis on 
relations that enhance the economic development and the security of our nation.

We wish to take a proud place alongside the truly free countries of the world.

For many years Zambia compromised its economic interests by placing greater 
value on political considerations ahead of the plight of our people.

Our representatives abroad will be instructed to be mindful at all times of the 
need for the country to grow its economy by all means possible and they will be 
held accountable for failure to do so. 

As such the Ministry of Foreign Affairs will be restructured to include the 
portfolio responsible for foreign trade and tasked with infiltrating into its 
ranks diplomats skilled in the forging of new trade links and the expansion of 
existing ones.
 
We will pay close attention to the respect of human and property rights ensuring
that at all times the dignity of the individual is upheld.

Further to that we will honour all conventions and protocols relevant to human 
and property rights to which Zambia is currently a signatory and these will be 
incorporated in the statute law of the country.
 
4.13 The Public Service 

While the UDA is determined to trim and streamline the public sector it is also 
mindful that those who serve the public should be well rewarded and accorded the
dignity and respect reserved for those who provide valuable service in the 
interests of the people and the country.

Accordingly the UDA intends to:
 
- Improve conditions of service in the public service.
 
- Within 180 days Honour all government obligations to pension funds and 
decentralise the process and payment of benefits to the districts.

In addition all schemes operating in Zambia will pay benefits that are indexed 
to annual inflation as part of implementation of a comprehensive social security
scheme 

- Introduce low interest mortgages to be made available to the armed forces, law
enforcement agencies and other members of the public sector.
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- Work to implement schemes for the provision of low interest mortgages to 
assist the public in the quest for better housing.
 
- Upgrade the equipment, accommodation and conditions of service for our armed 
and security forces.
 
- Our senior citizens and freedom fighters will be put on an inflation-indexed 
non-contributory scheme
 
5.0 Conclusion 

Fellow citizens and friends of Zambia, our nation has been subjected to 
unacceptable leadership hat survives on patronage, corruption and nepotism.

Simple and straight matters that even our children in schools can easily resolve
are being turned into controversial issues over which tension in the country is 
being deliberately created.

Our citizens are systematically being excluded from participating in the 
management of the affairs of our nation either directly or through their elected
representatives.

At no time in our history has life for the common people been so harsh.
 
We the members of the participating parties have responded to the demands of the
citizens and friends of this great nation to come together and save our country 
from a heartless and incompetent leadership.
 
In forming this alliance, we have not only pooled our resources and energies 
together but we have offered Zambia a development programme unlike any other 
ever tackled in post-colonial Africa.

We do this mindful of the dangers involved in interfering with the powerfully 
entrenched interests in the public and private sectors and we are aware our very
lives may be at stake but we will proceed without fear in the sure knowledge 
that we are on the side of those who are right and determined to restore our 
dignity as a nation.
 
In the spirit of the challenge of ushering in a new and exciting dawn we call 
upon our challenge in the opposition who share our vision to come and join hands
with us to give Zambia the fresh start she so richly deserves.

This is nothing less than a call to national duty.
 
UDA! LET THE PEOPLE GOVERN!!

UDA! LEKENI ABANTU BATEKE!!
 
UDA! MU TUHELE SICHABA SI BUSE!!
 
UDA! AMULEKE BANTU BALELE!!
 
UDA! SIYANi ANTHU ALAMULILE!!
 
UDA! LEMAYI BANTU BATANGIJILE!!
 
UDA! LEKENU ANTU A YULI!!
 
UDA! ECHENU VANTU VATETEKELE!!
 
MAY GOD THE ALMIGHTY BLESS OUR NATION
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